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SUNDAY, JANUARY 26, 2020 

ST. GENEVIEVE CHURCH 
Established in 1859 

100 S. Espina St. 
Las Cruces, NM 88001 
Phone (575) 524-9649 

Fax (575) 524-3263 
E-mail sgcchurch@qwestoffice.net 

Website:  stgen.info 

Clergy 
Rev. Theophine Okafor-Administrator 
Monsignor Juan Moreno 
Deacon Louis A. Roman 
Deacon Steve Apodaca 
 
Office Staff 
Maggie Candia-Parish Administrator 
Terri & Stephany-Secretaries 
Ofelia-Housekeeper 
 
Office Hours  
Monday-Thursday 9:00 AM-5:00 PM 
Friday 9:00 AM-12 Noon 
 
Parish Hall  523-0974 or 640-5633 
E-mail  sgcchurch@qwestoffice.net 
 
Mass Schedule 
Daily Mass (Mon-Sat)  7:00 AM 
Saturdays: 5:00 PM 
Sundays: 8:00 AM & 12:30 PM
(Español)  
9:30 AM, 11:00 AM, & 5:00 PM 
(English) 
Holy Days: 7:00 AM & 6:00 PM 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturdays  10:00—11:00 AM  &  
                    4:00—5:00 PM 
 
Religious Education for Children 
Saturdays 9:00 AM 
Cuca Medina, Grades 1-6 
 
Religious Education for the Youth 
Sundays 9:00 AM 
Joey Valenzuela, Grades 7-12  
 
RCIA Adults-Tuesdays 6:30 PM 
Children-Sunday 9:15 AM, Lucy Leyva 

 
Adult Confirmation 
Monday 7:00 PM Dcn. Louis Román 
 
First Saturday Rosary 10:00 AM 
 
St. Vincent De Paul Thursday 
 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM  at Parish Hall 
 
Marriage 
Please call the office 6 months in  
advance for preparation  
 
Secular Franciscan Order (Spanish) 
Second Sunday of the Month 
1:00 PM in the Conference Room 
 
Bingo 
Thursday, Friday & Sunday 7:00 P.M. 
at Parish Hall 

ST. GENEVIEVE’S MISSION STATEMENT 
The mission of Saint Genevieve Church is to increase the awareness of 
Christ’s presence in our homes and community. We are dedicated to help-
ing those in need of spiritual and material assistance and we encourage all 
people to fully utilize their gifts in service to others. Our ultimate goal is to 
draw all people towards holiness and a closer relationship with God.  
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ST. GENEVIEVE CHURCH     LAS CRUCES, NM                                                                                                    

PRAY FOR THE SICK IN OUR COMMUNITY 

DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET 
Join us to pray the Chaplet of Divine Mercy every Saturday at 
3:00 PM . 

                     MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF 
January 25-February 1, 2020 

Saturday (25th)    
 5:00 PM †Raymond Rede by Lita Rede 
  In thanksgiving to St. Jude by Lisa Puentes 
  †Alberto Gonzales by Andy & Shirley Gonzales 
     
Sunday  (26th)  3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 9:30 AM †Anastacio & †Sixta  D. Tome by Luis & Romelia Eres 
  †Paulina Houlihan Johnson by Wireman Family 
 11:00 AM †Lorenzo Marquez by Family   
 12:30 PM †Carolina Terrazas Tapia by Family   
 5:00 PM †Liz Portillo by Stephen Elchlep   
         
Monday (27th) St. Angela Merici 
 7:00 AM †Allen Cox by Dolores 
         

Tuesday (28th) St. Thomas Aquinas 
 7:00 AM †Mary & †Hector Martinez by Family  
 6:00 PM       
  
Wednesday (29th)  
 7:00 AM Elena Figueroa by Family  
   

Thursday (30th)  
 7:00 AM †Rosa, †Sara & †Roberto Gonzales 
       
Friday (31st) St. John Bosco 
 7:00 AM †Emma Aguilar by Dan Burguette Family 
  †Dan O. Corral, Jr. –Anniversary by Alice & Santiago  
  Avalos     
  

Saturday (February 1) 
 7:00 AM   

Alberta Johnson 
Amelia Avalos 
Angie Sanchez 
Charlie 
Christina Herrera 
Cynthia Guzman 
Elizabeth V. 
Eloy Avalos 
Gomecindo Angel 
Ida Cardon 
Israel Jude Olivas 
Jacob Andazola 
Jacob Villa 
Jerica Salido 
Jim Fordice 
Joleen Rosen 
Juanie R.S. Stewart 
Julian Guzman 

Jose Jimenez 
Jose Tapia 
Juanita Flores 
Lupe Diaz 
Lydia Lucero 
Manuel Villa 
Manuela Duran 
Margaret Marenco 
Maria 
Mary Cervantes 
Mary Jane Jimenez 
Matilde Evaro 
Melissa Benavidez 
Mickey Benavidez 
Mickey Marquez 
Monica Sandoval 
Monsignor Juan Moreno 

Norma Diaz 

Paula Reyes 
Rebecca Castillo 
Richard Lucero 
Robert luera 
Robert M. 
Robert Ramirez 
Rosita Apodaca 
Ruben Avalos 
Sandra Ramirez 
Shawn 
Sylvia Vasquez 
Todd Stockton 
Tom Chavarria 
Tony Robles 
Valente Miramontes 
William Beltran 
Yolanda Ortiz 
 

Sunday Collection for January 19, 2019 
 

Amount not available by printing deadline  
Thank you for your generosity! 

 UPCOMING SECOND COLLECTIONS  
January 26, 2020 Latin America 
February 2, 2020 St. Vincent de Paul Ministry 

SANCTUARY LAMP:  †Phyllis Savone by husband, Joe 
 
ALTAR WINE:  †Phyllis Savone by husband, Joe 
 
ALTAR BREAD:  †Phyllis Savone by husband, Joe 

 Wedding Banns 
Nahim Flores & Cammie Archuleta (2) 

                     

Lost & Found Items at St. Genevieve 
We have a lost and found basket in our parish office. If you have 
lost an item at church, please come and take a look.  One parish-
ioner has lost their car keys. The key has a Dodge emblem and is 
attached to the remote control key fob. If you have found this key, 
please bring it to the parish office.  Thank you.  

PLEASE HELP US SAVE OUR HYMNALS  
Please do not take the Unidos en Cristo or Flor y Canto books 
out of the pews. W only order a certain number, and when 
they are taken, we don’t have enough for Mass. Thanks so 
much for your help! 

Knights of Columbus Las Cruces Council #1226 
Benefit Fund Raffle 

1st Prize-58” SmartTV; 2nd Prize-$300; 3rd Prize-$200; 4th 
Prize $100; 5th Prize-2 Meals at Golden Corral. Drawing to be 
held at Knights of Columbus Hall, on Tuesday, January 28, 
2020. Need not be present to win. For tickets & info call 644-
2399.   

Readings for the week of January 26, 2020 
 
Sunday:  Is 8:23—9:3/Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14 [1a]/1 Cor 1:10-13, 
  17/Mt 4:12-23 or 4:12-17 
Monday: 2 Sm 5:1-7, 10/Ps 89:20, 21-22, 25-26 [25a]/ 
  Mk 3:22-30 
Tuesday: 2 Sm 6:12b-15, 17-19/Ps 24:7, 8, 9, 10 [8]/ 
  Mk 3:31-35 
Wednesday: 2 Sm 7:4-17/Ps 89: 4-5, 27-28, 29-30 [29a]/ 
  Mk 4:1-20 
Thursday: 2 Sm 7:18-19, 24-29/Ps 132:1-2, 3-5, 11, 12, 13-
  14 [Lk 1:32b]/Mk 4:21-25 
Friday:  2 Sm 11:1-4a, 5-10a, 13-17/Ps 51:3-4, 5-6a, 6bcd-
  7, 10-11 [cf. 3a]/Mk 4:26-34 
Saturday: 2 Sm 12:1-7a, 10-17/Ps 51:12-13, 14-15, 16-17 
  [12a]/Mk 4:35-41 
Next Sunday: Mal 3:1-4/Ps 24:7, 8, 9, 10 [10b]/Heb 2:14-18/ 
  Lk 2:22-40 or 2:22-32 

BINGO ON SUPER BOWL SUNDAY 
Join us for bingo on Super Bowl Sunday, February 2nd, at St. 
Genevieve Parish Hall.  Doors open at 11:00 a.m.. and game 
starts at 1:00 p.m. The regular bingo session at 7:00 p.m. will not 
be held.  Play bingo with us early, so you can watch the football 
game later! 
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  THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                                                                                             JANUARY 26, 2020 

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 
Optimum Roofing 

If  you are  interested in placing an advertisement for your business,  
please call 

call  1-800-950-9952 ext. #267 
Personal ads for loved ones can also be placed at this same number.  

FIRST SATURDAY ROSARY 
Please join us to pray the Rosary on First Saturday, 
February 1, at 10:00 a.m. in the church. Everyone is 
welcome. 

Participation in 2020 Census Encouraged 
The Bishops of the United States and Bishop Baldacchino are urg-
ing all people to be counted in the 2020 Census. Bishop Baldacchi-
no reminds us that being counted is good for our government, it is 
good for businesses, it is good for our Church, and most of all it is 
good for our communities.  For every person NOT counted in the 
Census our state will lose about $40,000 in funding for the next 10 
years.  Our communities need this funding. Let us make sure eve-
ryone is counted.  

REPORT SEXUAL ABUSE 
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual abuse 
by clergy or church personnel, contact the Victim’s Assistance 
Coordinator for the Diocese of Las Cruces at (575) 523-7577.   

VACATION FOR FATHER THEO 
Help from Monsignor Moreno & Visiting Priests 

Father Theo will be on vacation until February 6th.  He will be 
visiting his family in Nigeria. We are thankful to Monsignor 
Moreno and our fellow parishes for lending us their priests to help 
cover our masses during the time that Father Theo will be gone. 
Monsignor John Anderson will be celebrating the 5 p.m. mass on 
Saturdays. On Sundays and as his health allows, Monsignor Juan 
Moreno will be celebrating the 9:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. masses, Fr. 
Valentine Jankowski will be celebrating the 12:30 p.m. Mass and 
Fr. Alejandro Reyes will be celebrating the 5 p.m. During the 
week, Monsignor Juan Moreno will celebrate the 7 a.m. daily 
mass on Mondays, Fridays, and Saturdays. Fr. Tom Smith will 
celebrate the 7 a.m. daily mass on Tuesdays.  Fr. Ruben Romero 
will celebrate the daily mass on Wednesdays, and Fr. Gino Wilcox 
will celebrate the daily mass on Thursdays.   

PRE-BAPTISMAL CLASS 
Our next pre-baptismal class for parents and god-parents will be 
held on Saturday, February 1, 2020 from 9 am to 1 pm,  in the 
conference room. Please call the parish office to pre-register for 
the class and visit the parish office to register for the baptism.  
Baptisms will take place on February 23. The deadline to com-
plete baptism registration in the parish office is February 13.  

MARRIAGE PREPARATION CLASSES 
Are you planning to celebrate the sacrament of Holy Matrimony? 
As a couple are you wanting to prepare spiritually, emotionally 
and mentally for this amazing sacrament? Then come join other 
couples for 7 wonderful sessions based on St. John Paul II’s The-
ology of the Body. The sessions are being offered through the 
Diocesan Office of Marriage and Family Life in partnership with 
local parishes. Cost is $25 per couple for class materials. Classes 
will be held at the Pastoral Center, 1280 Med Park Drive,  for 
seven Mondays beginning February 3rd from 6-8:30 pm. Register 
online at www.rcdlc.org/class. 
Couples completing this course will fulfill partial requirement for 
marriage preparation at St. Genevieve.  

THE BIBLE AND THE CHURCH FATHERS 
The next Catholic Study session will start January 22nd.  The 
Bible and the Church Fathers series from the St. Paul Center. In 
this study session, you’ll learn who the Early Church Fathers 
were, how they shaped the way we read Scripture, and how the 
Bible took form . You will learn Scripture’s relationship to Tradi-
tion and, in particular, to the Sacraments. Please sign up on our 
website at st.gen.info or call David Rall at 623-703-3345. 

Married 10, 25, 50 or 60 plus years? 
If you are celebrating your church wedding anniversary of 10, 25, 
50 or 60 plus years of marriage this year, you are cordially invited 
to join us with your family and friends as we rejoice with the 
many couples who have lived in fidelity to their marital commit-
ment at the annual diocesan wedding anniversary mass. For your 
convenience the anniversary mass will be celebrated on both the 
east and west sides of the diocese. The masses are scheduled for; 
Saturday, February 1, at 5:30 pm at Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Cathedral in Las Cruces and on Sunday, February 2, at 11 am at 
Our Lady of Grace in Artesia. Please register online at 
www.rcdlc.org/wedding. Your parish staff is willing to assist you 
in registering, if you do not have access to the internet or do not 
know how to access the internet.  

PLEASE PRAY FOR MONSIGNOR MORENO 
It has been apparent that Monsignor Juan Moreno has been strug-
gling with his health and he has also mentioned his health issues at 
the masses he has celebrated.  He is now home and resting. We 
kindly ask for your prayers for our sweet, humble, Monsignor. 
Thank you.  

Due to Monsignor Moreno’s health, the 6 pm Mass on Tuesdays 
may be cancelled.  

The Fight of Faith-Fall Semester 
Attention Men of St. Genevieve’s Church-Are you looking to 
deepen your relationship with God? Be a better husband? Become 
a more loving father? Build friendships with other like minded 
men? And seek to be the best man you can be? Then Come 
Join...That Man is You! Saturday mornings at San Albino Parish 
Hall, Mesilla, NM. Starting January 25th. 7:00 am to 8:30 am.  
Questions: Mike Contreras 575-522-8063. 

Cuarta entrega a nuestros hermanos tarahumaras de la sierra de 
Chihuahua visitando lugares alejados y inhóspitos de la montaña 
dónde abunda la necesidad y la ambruna. Gracias a los obispos del 
Paso TX y de Las Cruces NM por darnos la oportunidad de tocar 
puertas a los párrocos y feligreses del Paso TX, Antony, Chapar-
ral, Las Cruces, Deming, Hatch y Albuquerque NM quienes con 
su donación y compra de macetas y figuras religiosas se logro jun-
tar 122000 libras de grano los cuales se entregaron mano a mano a 
nuestros hermanos tarahumaras el 21, 22, y 23 de Diciembre del 
2019 a cerca de 550 familias de 45 comunidades. Todos Hermanos 
(grupo altruista) agradece a Jesucristo y la Virgen de Guadalupe 
por habernos permitido ser el instrument para hacer la entrega de 
los sagrados y bendecidos alimentos. Nuestra próxima entrega será 
el 4 y 5 de abril del 2020 ocupan granos nuestros hermanos tara-
humaras para sembrar sus tierras. Atte. Profr. Mario Edmundo 
Núñez  González, Director del Grupo Altruista Todos Hermanos.  


